
Dear Legislators- 
 
Just a quick note to express my support for HB 2004. The run-up in rents and rash of no-cause evictions 
in Portland in recent years has created a tide human suffering I see all around me. My stepdaughter has 
multiple children in her class whose families are becoming homeless. We must care for each other and 
for our vulnerable neighbors. It is unconscionable for us to continue to turn a blind eye to this social 
reality in the name of some abstract idea of free markets that has no compassion for or comprehension 
of the situation of poor and working-class Portlanders. 
 
Sincerely, 
-- 
Esme D. Miller 
Assistant Director of Research & Assessment Graduate School of Education & Counseling Lewis & Clark 
College 
(503) 768-6184 
 
 


